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I developed a hematoma on my lower iliocostalis muscle when I 

landed on my posterior superior Iliac spine. He said what???? 

For those that did not attend the cabinet meeting at the       
Washington Township Lions Clubhouse, you missed the not so 
graceful fall to the floor when I missed the chair. If fact, the chair 
was nowhere near where I thought it was. I ended up bruising my 
lower back near my pelvis and I was sore for about three weeks 
after that. Thank you to all those that called that was concerned 
about my health and my condition, which was zip, zero, zilch,   
nada. I see where I rank. 

Congratulations goes out to Lion Erma Marlow from New Haven 
Lions Club for receiving the Gold Centennial Award. The Gold 

Centennial Award recognizes Lions that have sponsored a member during the Centennial           

Celebration and the new member has stayed in the club for 2 years and a day. It was delivered  

personally to her as we sat on her front porch on that beautiful evening. To this date, this is the only 

award I have received for Lions Clubs International. 

Congratulations also goes out to Past Council Chair Robert W. Jenkins for successfully completing 

the Certification of a Guiding Lion on July 31, 2019. Currently the district has 6 Certified Guiding  
Lions. The other five are PDG William Barr, PDG Patricia Barr, PDG John Bingham Jr., Past GST 
District Coordinator William Stevens, and PCST Kimberly Thiede. 

Lions Clubs International Foundation has granted Lions District 11-A2 a matching grant of 
$100,000 for the all-inclusive playground in Shelby Township. The total project is estimated to be 
close to $500,000 when completed. Donations from individual Lions Clubs are being accepted   
currently. 

Lions Clubs International Foundation has some rules/guidelines that shall be followed. The 

$100,000 matching grant funds will be released to District 11-A2 when one-half of  the matching 

 



grant’s funds have been raised. Shelby Township Lions Clubs has already donated around $20,000 

for this service project. Some of the donations from other clubs have already been sent directly to 

me. 

District 11-A2 received notice we are qualified to participate in the District and Club Community    

Impact Grant Program (DCG). District 11-A2 donated $32,489.35 to LCIF last year. Of that amount, 

15% of those funds can be used for a humanitarian project and added to the amount from two years 

ago which has not been used. District 11-A2 available amount in the DCG Program is $10,244.32. 

This past month, 12 of 41 clubs reported August’s Membership Report to Lions Clubs International. 

Those clubs are Berkley, Beverly Hills, Birmingham, Clarkston Area, Clawson, Eastpointe, Fraser, 

Hazel Park, Lake Orion, Lathrup Village, Macomb Township, Madison Heights & Area, Mount  

Clemens, New Baltimore, Novi, Richmond, Rochester, Rochester Hills, Romeo, Royal Oak, 

Selfridge Chesterfield, Shelby Township, St. Clair Shores, Sterling Heights, Troy Community, Utica, 

Warren, Washington, and Wixom-Walled Lake Lions Clubs.  

If you don’t see your club listed, please inquire with your club secretary to see if she or he needs 

help. District Administrator Tracy Antrikin can help any club secretary. She helped two clubs this 

past month report their PU101’s to Lions Clubs International and she can help with secretary issues. 

District Administrator Tracy’s phone number is (586) 405-7036. 

Do your best. 

We Serve. 

Governor Scott, in 

your honor... 



1VDG Leo Schaefer 
Building the Pride 

August was here and gone before we had a chance to look at it 

and enjoy it! 

It all started on the first weekend with the Council of Governors 

meeting in Mt Pleasant, Mi.  Then, the second weekend saw us 

at Sharon’s Warren Lincoln High School 50th class reunion. 

Then, it was on to the Armada Fair for that week, followed by my 60th class reunion in 

Belleville, IL.  I got back from that just in time for Blake’s Cider Dayz.  The final week-

end was the start of the Romeo Peach-Fest. As you can clearly see, it was a very busy 

month for us! 

On another note, the District has gained 12 new members over what  we started with 

in July.  BUILDING THE PRIDE ONE LION AT A TIME!   What a great start to the New 

Year. Keep up the good work.   

August 24 was the final training day for District officers. PDG/GTS Jim Leach reported 

that they had 11 people at the class. September is the start of the Region Meetings 

and I hope that everyone will be able to make all of them. There are so many good 

events going on sponsored by the Clubs of our District; grab a neighbor or a friend and 

take them along to show them what a good time we have. They are a possible New 

Member.  If just half of the membership got a new member then the District would be 

at the same count that it had in the 80’s and early 90’s. 

Last, but not least….  Don’t forget to THANK all of the members and the volunteer’s 

that came out to help at your events A thank you goes a long way! 

 1st VDG 

Leo Schaefer 



2nd Vice District Governor's Notes 

September is here already; I cannot believe it.  It was great to see many of you at the Cabinet Meeting.  It was a very good 

meeting, some important business was taken care of and we were able to 

get updates on many of the projects that we support.  Coming up are the 

first round of Region Meetings and the JDRF walk at the end of the month.  

I am looking forward to seeing you out and about in the District. 

 I must tell you about a fantastic event that I went to; the Armada Lions 

Club put on a Cider Days tasting.  It was held over two days and if you like 

hard cider, wine or beer, this was the place to be!  It was held at Blake’s 

Cider Mill in Armada and I think they had close to 50 different vendors out 

there that you could sample from.  I went with Zone Chair Jim Boomer and 

my son and we all had a great time.  Along with the great cider, there was 

food trucks available.  If you can, make it out there next year, you won’t be 

disappointed. 

I will talk to you next month. 

2nd VDG Jim, Jr. 

The Armada Cider Dayze Festival was 

blessed with fantastic weather and large 

crowds! 

1VDG Leo Schaefer was on-hand to greet 

everyone as they came through the gate 



Notes from Lioness Liaison Kim Bone... 

Hello all! It is hard to believe that summer is ending. I hope that you all had a wonderful summer.  We 

are now starting to see that some of our clubs are getting busy.  I was not able to be at the Region 

meeting due to the district camping outing taking place on the same date. 

 As I hear from all of the Lioness clubs on a monthly basis as to what they have coming up, I will do my 

best to make sure that it gets into the magazine and I will try to attend as many of the events as possi-

ble.  My work schedule sometimes gets crazy, but will do my best.   

I am looking forward to the joint Lioness meeting at Leader Dog so I can meet most of you.  I have nev-

er been to one so it’s something new for me, also.  

 We have a few things coming up that I want to let you all know about.  First off, the Eastpointe Lioness 

is starting another year of our euchre tournaments on September 15th at the Blue Fin on 10 mile and 

Schoenherr in Warren.  The cost to play is $18.00, which includes a buffet lunch.  There will be raffle 

prizes and a 50/50 drawing.   For anyone who loves to golf, the Eastpointe Lioness is hosting their an-

nual golf outing on September 29th at the Maple Lanes Golf Course in Sterling Heights.  The cost is $ 80 

a person plus one bottle of liquor per team. This includes 18 holes of golf with cart, beverages on the 

course, lunch on the turn, dinner and raffles.   Tee-off is at 10:00 am. 

Project Kidsight is holding their annual kickoff dinner at the Fraser Lion’s Den on September 12. The 

cost of dinner is $25 and there will be a cash bar.  I am hoping that many of you can attend, as you 

know this is my project for the year. On September 27th the Sterling Heights Lioness is hosting Nacho 

Grandma’s Bingo (Drag Queen).  If you never have been to a drag queen bingo it’s a laugh, so please 

try to attend and lets all have a good time. I do hope that everyone had a safe and fun Labor Day and I 

am looking forward to what’s ahead.  



IPDG Jack Patton and FFL Charlotte Patton are very pleased to announce the results of 
the Dock Dollar Project. Through the generous donations of clubs and individuals in    
District 11A2, we were able to raise over $5,528.00 for the Lions Bear Lake dock project.  

The support for this project was overwhelming! Even when then FL Charlotte DIDN’T ask 
for Dock Dollar Donations, she walked out the door with some money, sometimes quite a 
BIT of money. It was wonderful. 

We are sincerely grateful for the support from our District. The kids attending Bear Lake 
will eventually be able to experience another level of independence, which is the best 
thing of all!! Thank you, Lions and Lioness, for, yet again, coming through with what was 
needed!! 

Dock $$$$$$$$ Donations — 

Thank-you!!!! 

Shown here are Lion Denny Tomkins, Camp Founders Lioness Elsie & Lion Big Al 
Kassin, and Lions Charlotte & Jack Patton 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Clarkston Lions Club welcomes Julie Davis, sponsored by Brace Case. 

The Fraser Lions Club welcomes Cindy Knox, sponsored by Ronald Holler. 

The Mt. Clemens Lions Club welcomes Marguerita Glosser, sponsored by Michael Ferron. 

The Mt. Clemens Lions Club welcomes Peter Frame, sponsored by Paul Jarvis. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Greta Gastmeier, sponsored by Tammi Graber. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Katherine Dehem, sponsored by Tammi Graber. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Kimberly Irvine, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Mike Shields, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes H. Jorden Lal, sponsored by Paul Clark. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Paul Fiedler, sponsored by Paul Clark. 



A remarkable thing happened last month in the New Baltimore Lions Club..  They inducted 13 new 

members, with 11 being inducted in one night!!!  Worth mentioning is the fact that seven of those 

members were brought in by one Lion, District GST Coordinator Tammi Graber.  Tammi cannot rest on 

her laurels, however..   Lion  Laura Szymanski has brought three new members to the club in the past 

month, as well! 

New Baltimore is the club to watch!  As you try to add to your club’s membership roster you should 

consider asking these Lions what their secret is! 

Keep an Eye on New Baltimore!!! 

Pictured here are 10 of the newest Lions in the District:  L to R.. Samantha Plotzke, Denise Mcghee, Sue 

Cipriano, Jerry Watts, Kimberly Scalzo, Sarah Boyle, Pam , Kellie Dooge, Sandy Gier, and Rick .  Welcome 

to you all! 
































